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SB 532 SD1 – RELATING TO THE DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

Chair Keohokalole, Vice Chair Fukunaga, and members of the committee: 

Thank you for hearing this measure, which aims to expand the Department of 
Education's (DOE) authority to allow more trained staff to volunteer to assist students 
with the administration of medication. The University of Hawaiʻi at Mānoa School of 
Nursing and Dental Hygiene (UH Mānoa SONDH) and the John A. Burns School of 
Medicine (JABSOM) are in strong support of this measure. 
 
The UH Mānoa SONDH is a long-time contributor to school health initiatives with 
partnership of the DOE. Starting in 2014, The UH Mānoa SONDH launched with DOE 
the Hawaiʻi Keiki - Healthy and Ready to Learn (HK) program. This program placed 
advanced practice registered nurses into the schools and complexes with the greatest 
health disparities. Just over 10 years since its inception, HK now services all 258 DOE 
public schools and has 58 DOE public school-based clinics and 10 charter school-
based clinics. In Academic Year 2023-2024, HK nurses and staff completed more than 
75,000 visits in public schools and 6,700 visits in charter schools. HK nurses and staff 
see and care for the children enrolled in the public and charter education systems. This 
bill fulfills a crucial need that will significantly enhance the health and wellbeing of 
children across the islands. In addition to the existing authorization for School Health 
Assistants, it expands the ability to assist students by “making other employees and 
agents trained by a health care professional employed or contracted by the department, 
may assist students by administering oral, nasal, and topical medication, and in 
emergency situations, other premeasured medication.”  
 



Provided the proper training and procedures are in place, this measure would allow for 
improved care and, ultimately, improved learning for children with known health 
conditions. Today, children with a known health condition and completed administrative 
processing are able to have medications at school to support chronic health conditions. 
This bill does not change the process of authorizing medications to be administered at 
school, but rather helps that process function to its enacted intent. HK supports the 
DOE schools in this function today - both providing medication administration support 
where HK staff is on-campus, as well as providing training to DOE employees. 
However, when a School Health Assistant is not available, and HK is not present on a 
campus, enrolled children may go without their needed and approved daily and or 
emergency medications. 
 
Thank you for your long-standing support for school-aged children, both in their 
education and in their health and wellbeing. Your continued support, through the 
passage of this measure with amendments through your committee, is greatly 
appreciated. 
 


